



## STATE OF NEW MEXICO PUBLIC EDUCATION DEPARTMENT 300 DON GASPAR

Telephone (505) 827-5800 www.ped.state.nm.us GADSDEN IND. SCH. DIST.

JAN 2 4 2014

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501-2786 SUPERINTENDENTS OFFICE

SUSANA MARTINEZ
Governor

HANNA SKANDERA SECRETARY OF EDUCATION

January 17, 2014

Efren Yturralde Superintendent Gadsden Independent School District P.O. Drawer 70 Anthony, NM 88021

## Dear Superintendent Yturralde:

Laws of 2013 provided an appropriation for PreK programming. The initial district award was based upon projected enrollment identified in your application. The Public Education Department (PED) reviewed your enrollment and waiting list data in the PreK database as of December 9, 2013 and verified that data with the district PreK administrator. Your award is changed based on the following:

	Student Enrollment	Award
Funded Enrollment (per PreK application)	430	\$1,490,000.00
Funded Enrollment Difference	20	\$60,000.00
(Increase BAR amount)		,
FY14 Final Award	450	\$1,550,000.00

Please submit an electronic Budget Adjustment Request (BAR) increasing your FY14 PreK budget, fund code 27149, revenue object code 43202 by \$60,000.00 no later than February 14, 2014. For more information regarding the Flowthrough BAR process—OBMS, visit the PED website at <a href="http://ped.state.nm.us/ped/FiscalGrantsMgmntIndex.html">http://ped.state.nm.us/ped/FiscalGrantsMgmntIndex.html</a>.

Please contact Ann Zuni, PreK Program Manager, at (505) 827-6561 or <a href="mailto:ann.zuni@state.nm.us">ann.zuni@state.nm.us</a> regarding PreK award questions. For questions regarding OBMS, please contact Susan Lucero, Bureau Chief, Fiscal Grants Management, at (505) 827-3848 or <a href="mailto:susan.lucero@state.nm.us">susan.lucero@state.nm.us</a>.

FY14 PreK Budget Adjustment January 17, 2014 Page 2 of 2

Best regards,

Hipolito "Paul' Aguilar

Deputy Secretary, Finance and Operations

## HA/LL/MW/bk

cc: Hanna Skandera, Secretary of Education

Leighann Lenti, Deputy Secretary of Policy and Program

Matt Pahl, Director of Policy

Melinda Webster, Director, Literacy and Early Childhood Bureau

Susan Lucero, Bureau Chief, Fiscal Grants Management

Ann Zuni, PreK Program Manager, Literacy and Early Childhood Bureau